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MINUTES OF THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
 

Wednesday, March 08, 2023 – 6:30 p.m. – Town Hall Conference Room 
 

Members Present: Kathleen Babin-Johnson, Bill Bilodeau, Chip Hussey, Stephan Toth 
 
 

Chip opened the meeting at 6:30pm and noted the meeting was being live streamed. He announced that 
the first order of business should be to appoint an interim chairman for the next three months that 
would give time for the commission to develop a full board and reorganize the board then. 
 

Kathleen moved and Stephan seconded that Chip fill the chair position for the next three months. 
Passed 4 to 0 
 

Stephan moved Kathleen seconded to approve the minutes with the modification that Chip was 
opposed to the NRI as presently proposed. Passed 4 to 0 
 

Barry Glunt and Cynthia Gunn appeared before the commission as applicants to the commission. After 
discussion Stephan moved Bill seconded to recommend appointment to the commission. Passed 4 to 0 
 

Chip noted that meeting the Selectman on March 27th in person was a good idea. 
 

Chip asked all members if the 6:30 time slot was still good for everyone. 
 

Chip discussed the Fishway project on the Winnicut River, it is acting more like a damm and the velocity 
is too high for the fish. NH Fish and Game have passed it to NH DES, and it has been handed over to the 
Attorney Generals Office. Chip will have a discussion with the Piscataqua Fish & Game on Monday 
3/13/23 for alliance. 
 

Chip brought up the idea for separate web site for the CONCOM, where the 2010 NRI could be available 
to all. We need an electronic copy of the NRI, Chip will ask Charlotte if she can locate it on the town 
server. 
 

Chip mentioned that we will need a full time town employee to be assigned to the intern that gets hired 
this summer.  Kathleen asked about the cleanup project time-frame at Thompson Brook Trail, Chip 
thinks mid-April.  Discussion on multiple topics no action was taken. 
 

Bill moved Kathleen seconded motion to adjourn. Passed 4 to 0 
 

NEXT MEETING 
 

Wednesday, April 12, 2023 – 6:30 p.m., Town Hall Conference Room 
 
Submitted By: Kathleen Babin-Johnson, Member 
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